
I was actually pretty nervous about starting third year at the start of the week considering alot of the tutors and lectures take you alot more seriously than they do in second year.

This semester my timetable doesn’t look too crash hot; I have to be at uni every day but only for three or four hours a day so it’s not too big of a deal. But so far, in most of my classes I have alot of friends so that kind of helps the situation. 

This week I started performances for the show I’ve been rehearsing for over the last two months or so, so forgive me for sounding croakier than usual as well.

Every year at our Melbourne campus, we have a theatre and arts festival called the Moat festival, where about ten shows are performed, directed and written by students and for students. 

The Moat festival is run by Student Theatre and Film, which is basically my second home at La Trobe, it’s where I met most of my friends at uni.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Now I’ve gotta get back to learning my lines so I don’t choke on stage! Wish me luck and I’ll see you next time.
